
 

 

 

FIRST IPA ADRION MONITORING COMMITTEE MEETING SUMMARY 

 

After the official approval of the IPA ADRION Programme on 30 November 2022 and the programme launch 
event that took place in Bologna on 6 December 2022, the IPA ADRION partner states representatives met in 
Bologna on 28 February and 1 March 2023 to formalize the constitution of the committee in charge of 
monitoring the implementation of the programme (Monitoring Committee). The Monitoring Committee 
adopted its rules of procedure.  

The Monitoring Committee discussed about the characteristics the first call for proposals should have had, 
and the documents which will be part of the application package for beneficiaries. It also agreed the launch 
and closure of the call as well as that the launch event of the first call should have taken place in Sarajevo 
(Bosnia and Herzegovina) on 19 April 2023.  

The Monitoring Committee also initiated a discussion on the strategic projects to be granted to support the 
macro-regional strategy EUSAIR. 

It also decided that the 2nd Monitoring Committee meeting should have taken place online on 24 March 2023 
to finalize the application package of the first call for proposals.  

 

 


